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ANTE-NATAL CLINICS.—The clinics continued throughout the year,
meeting weekly at our Whitechapel premises, and fortnightly at Hampton
Court. It is praiseworthy to record that notwithstanding serious damage
to the building at Underwood Road only one clinic had to be postponed
pending first-aid repairs. The total attendances at the clinics were only
slightly below those for the previous year.

POST-NATAL CLINICS.—Attendances in this department were eieriuusl}r
affected by the evacuation of the mothers, but the clinics were, nevertheless,
held regularly throughout the year.

INFANT WELFARE CENTRE.—Detailed statistics of the work of the
Centre will be found on page 20. The clinics continued to function twice
weekly throughout the year, and attendances remained satisfactory, in
spite of the greatest difficulties. The Centre premises were very severely
damaged by blast in August last. As a result the work was transferred to
the Brady Girls’ Club (very kindly placed at our disposal by Miss Miriam
Moses, ].P.) pending first-aid repairs. The repairs were very speedily carried
out, however, and work at Underwood Road was resumed after a break of
only two weeks. Mrs. E. Strauss continued to serve as Hon. Secretary and
Treasurer to the Centre.

The Committee desires to place on record its appreciation of the work
carried out by the Medical cer, Dr. A. D. Brooks, and the two Health
Visitors, under conditions which proved to be both extremely hazardous
and trying.

DISTRICT MATERNITY NURSING.—The Committee regret to have
to rt the death of District Maternity Nurse, Miss A. H. Jones, who had
been in the service of the Hospital since 1930, and would shortly have reached
retiring age. Miss Jones rendered magnificent service during her years
with the Hospital, and will be sadly missed. A successor has been appointed
and the work continues satisfactorily.

- MEDICAL STAFF.—The Committee is glad to welcome back Mr. R. L.
Dodds, Hon. Obstetric Surgeon, on his release from the Forces and take
this opportunity to pay tribute to him and to his colleagues, Mr. O’'Sullivan
and . Albert Davis, for their continued valued and devoted service to the
Hospital. Thanks are also here conveyed to Dr. Orpwood Price, Pathologist,
and Dr. Kathleen Frazer, Visiting Medical Officer, for their valuable assistance
threughout the year. .

It is also desired to place on record the Committee’s appreciation of the
services rendered by Miss Kathleen M. Robinson, who acted in the capacity
of deputy for Mr. Dodds during his absence.

ﬂ. B. G. Spiers, appointed early in the year, also rendered wvaluable
help as Clinical Assistant at the Underwood Road ante-natal clinics, and
thanks are also due to the medical staffs of Kingston County Hospital and
the Blood Transfusion Service, Slough, for assistance given both readily
and speedily in times of emergency.

NURSING STAFF.—The staff of trained midwives was maintained at
full strength throughout the year, and the Committee’'s thanks are again
accorded to Matron and the Sisters for their devotion to duty during a year
of almost unparalleled difficulty.

MIDWIFERY TRAINING SCHOOL.—The maximum number of pupil
midwives was in training throughout the year, 14 successfully passing the
Part 1 Examination of the Central Midwives' Bcard.

LADIES’ ASSOCIATION.—Details of the work and finances of the
Association will be found on page 8. Work continued throughout the vear,
but has been somewhat affected by the war-time removal of many members
from London. It is hoped that with a return to normal times the efforts
and interest of the members will be much increased.




























































